
  Term 4  Week 3  03/11/23 

Dear Parents, 

Term 4 is such a fun term. We’ve already enjoyed Market Day, 

Year 4 Come n Try, Year 6 Aquatics, Bunnings Science visits, a 

Reception excursion and we’ve celebrated our 4th SAPSASA 

Carnival win this year!  

This newsletter is full of news about recent happenings. We are 

now busy organising ourselves for the School Concert which will 

be held on Thursday November 16th; please see over the page 

for concert details. 

Market Day was a huge success for our Year 6 students and an 

exciting event for all other students who shopped at the stalls. 

The learning behind the event involved students working in pairs 

to develop a design brief, business name and logo for products 

to sell. Their workings considered item sale prices to cover costs 

and/or to make a profit. Advertisements for items were 

developed both in digital and paper form to attract buyers. It 

was a great student community event.  

Every entrepreneurial partnership made a profit with an overall 

profit of approximately $1200. Year 6 students will now decide 

which charities will receive donations from their work. 

Thank you to Year 6 families for your “loans” and support! 

Kind regards, Wendy
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Golden Grove Primary School - End of Year Concert 

Thursday November 16th Nov 2023 

Dear Families,  

We look forward to seeing you at our End of Year Concert in two weeks time! The theme of 

our event celebrates the story of “Max” from the picture book “Where the Wild Things Are” by 

Maurice Sendak. Max will be a fun part of the action as classes perform their chosen items. 

 
4:50pm  Gates will open  

 

5:00pm  Performing Arts choirs/bands will perform on stage while families arrive  

 

5:10pm  Sausage Sizzle stations will serve orders (pre-ordered sausages will be 

  available) 

 
5:40pm  All students to meet their teachers in classrooms  

 
5:50pm  Classes will make their way to the stage area and will sit together in class 

 groups as part of the audience until their time to perform 

 

6:00pm  Concert will begin 

 

7:45pm   Conclusion (approximate) of concert and dismissal from classrooms  

 

  We kindly ask that parents remain in the audience for the duration of the 

 concert and collect their children from classrooms after the concert has 

 concluded. 

 

 

Please bring: folding chairs. Families are also welcome to bring food/drink.  

 
       

  The canteen will be open before and after the concert for snack food (no hot food).  
 
 

       Sausage Sizzle order forms will be sent home next Monday 6th November.  

   Orders close on Monday 13th November. 
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Oliphant Science Awards!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

The Oliphant Science Awards is an annual competition for South Australian school students from         
Reception to Year 12. The competition aims to develop students' interest in science through a range of 
categories suiting a wide variety of abilities and interests. 
 
This year was the first year that Golden Grove Primary students have entered the competition in over 
20 years. We were lucky to enter three very inquisitive Year 6 students who worked tirelessly over two 
terms    outside of school hours, to produce amazing pieces of work. 
 
Mia Soraghan-Meijer and Jaelyn Ebert entered a life like cheetah skull and Addison Kowald entered a 
project on reflection and refraction. 
 
If you could give anyone who would like to enter the Oliphant Science Awards Competition advice, what 
would it be? 
 
Mia. S: “Research the past winners and projects and find out what you like to do that is similar.” 
 
Jaelyn: “Start early and don’t put it to the side, complete what you started.” 
 
Addison: “You will go through many ideas, trials and failures, but don’t give up because you might win, 

just like I did.” 



Golden Grove Primary  

at the  

Oliphant Science Awards!!! 

CONGRATULATIONS ADDISON! 
To our absolute delight, Addison Kowald placed 1st in both the Oliphant Science Awards in her category 

and the ROWE sponsors Award. On Friday 20th of October she  attended the special awards ceremony 

and was presented her certificates and her prizes.  

 

 

 
How did you feel when you found out you had won? 
 
Addison: “I was really surprised as I wasn’t expecting it. At the beginning I had wanted to give up and 
quit, however my Mum and Miss Garner supported me through the process.” 
 
Would you enter the competition again if you had another chance? 
Addison: “Yes! I would definitely enter the competition if I got the chance!” 

 

 

 

Leonie, Addison and Daren Kowald Addison and Miss Garner (Science Teacher) 



 SAPSASA News 

Girls Dominate Cricket Carnival 
 

On Friday 27 October, we took two teams to the SAPSASA 20/20 Cricket Carnival at 

Tea Tree Gully Oval. Our girls were fantastic winning all 4 of their games to eventual-

ly win the Carnival. This was the 4th Carnival win this year by GGPS girls. What an 

achievement! They have won the softball, football, netball and cricket carnivals. 

Leanna did a magnificent job coaching the girls, while I coached the boys. 

The boys finished 3rd overall as 2 teams tied for first. The boys played some excellent 

cricket, scoring over 100 in their 3 wins. Unfortunately we just didn’t score enough 

runs against SFX. 

Thanks to all the parents who supported us on the day. 

Mr Pearce 

 

Girls: 4 win from 4 games  Champions 1st 

GGPS 111 defeated Highbury 34 

GGPS 97 defeated St Davids 61 

GGPS 130 defeated Pinnacle College 61 

GGPS 98 defeated Ridgehaven 57  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Boys: 3 wins 1 loss   Position 3rd 

GGPS 138  defeated St Davids  64 

GGPS 120 defeated Highbury  31 

GGPS 53  loss to SFX 108 

GGPS 101 defeated Ridgehaven 59 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 







Golden Grove Primary 

School 

Award Winners 



KIDS TAEKWONDO 
Resilience, Confidence, Discipline, Fitness.                                                           

Monday   Munno Para PS, Maltarra Rd 6.00 pm 

   Turramurra Recreation Centre, 1000 Lower NE Rd 6.30 pm 

   Salisbury East Community Centre, 28 Smith Rd 6.30pm 

Tuesday   Greenwith Community Centre, The Golden Way 6.30 pm 

Wednesday  Modbury West Community Hall, Capulet Crescent 6 pm 

Thursday   Golden Grove PS, 140 Bicentennial Dr 7 pm 
Access to all of the above Centres at no extra charge! 

· Children can start at the age of 5+ 

· Self defence and anti-bullying program 

· Non-Contact Training 

· Experienced WWCC Instructors 

· Olympic Sport 

BEGINNERS WELCOME 

Enquiries: info@worldtaekwondo.com.au Ph: 0412 909 500  

Website: www.worldtaekwondo.com.au Sports Voucher Approved Provider 




